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April 30, 2021 

Peter Soules, Chief Financial Officer 
Rideau St. Lawrence Distribution Inc. 
985 Industrial Rd.  
P.O. Box 699 
Prescott ON  K0E 1T0 
psoules@rslu.ca  

Dear Mr. Soules: 

Re: Application for 2021 Electricity Rates 
OEB File No. EB-2020-0053 

This is in response to your letter of April 26, 2021 notifying the OEB that you are unable 
to complete Rideau St. Lawrence Distribution Inc.’s (RSL’s) cost of service application 
for 2021 rates on time and discussed options for moving forward with OEB staff on 
April 23, 2021. 

Due to the extenuating circumstances facing RSL and continuing impact of COVID-19, 
the OEB is granting approval for RSL to defer its 2021 cost of service application. If RSL 
intends to seek a rate adjustment for 2021, the OEB expects RSL to adhere to the Price 
Cap Incentive Rate-setting filing requirements for the 2021 rate year and to file by no 
later than May 31, 2021. 

Yours truly, 

Original Signed By 

Christine E. Long 
Registrar 
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